
 

 

Town Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX 
T 01923 226400  F 01923 278100 
DX 51529 Watford  
TID@watford.gov.uk 
watford.gov.uk 

 

  

 

 

 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 
Phone no: 01923 226400 

Our reference: WRR21/HL1  
Date: 29th November 2021 

 
Dear Resident, 
 
Re:  Proposed removal of parking restrictions outside 35-42 The Roundway. 
 
The Council has received requests from residents and elected members regarding the potential 
removal of the No Waiting Sat-Sun 10am-5pm parking restriction outside your property.  
 
We understand that the demand for on street parking in the area is high and the requirement for you 
to move your vehicles during the restricted times on Saturdays & Sundays is difficult. The proposed 
removal of the restriction would therefore enable vehicles to park here at all times, without the need 
to move during the weekends.  
 
To ensure access to the area can be maintained the restriction will remain for the majority of the 
Roundway and opposite your property. The removal of the restriction does mean that any vehicle 
would be able to park on this section of carriageway.   
 
A plan (Drawing Reference WRR21/TRO/IF/HL1) showing the proposals is attached for your review.  
 
If you wish to make comment on the proposals, please contact me by telephone or email 
TID@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for this is Monday 20th December 2021.  
 
As local residents, your views are important and all responses received will be reviewed with your 
local Ward Councillors, prior to making any decision to proceed to the statutory consultation stage.   
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Andrew Sturgeon  



Senior Traffic Engineer 


